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China 2000

By Barbana Hall

fabulous! -- There aren't enough words to describe

the trip to China with Dave Gomberg Kite
Productions in April, 2000. Twelve people from the USA
attended the Weifang (pronounced Way-fong)
International Kite Festival as the AKA delegation. Kite
fliers were Adam Grow, Charlie Dunton, Jim Gruver,
Kathy Nixie, Kevin and Cinda Shannon, Dave Gomberg,
and Barbara Hall. Kites On Ice coordinator Linda
Underwood, and friend Peter Crane accompanied the
group along with documentary film makers Marcia Bujold
and Michael Kellough. Patrick Chen, a native of Shanghai,
came from the Philippines and was invaluable as an
interpreter.

:- ; pectacular, fantastic, marvelous, sensational,

After an exciting day of sightseeing in Shanghai, which
included a river cruise and the Shanghai Acrobat Show, we
arrived at Weifang m time to visit some small kite shops.
Many of us bought kites and enjoyed the bargaining which
is part of the purchasing procedure.

The next morning, as I was starting to fly a kite on the
grass in the park across from the hotel, a passerby told me
most politely that, "It is not allowed to stand there." We
were guests at a trade show and banquet which included
delicacies such as chicken feet, and then visited a larger
kite store, a jade store and a silk shop, where Cinda
Shannon went wild!

The Opening Ceremonies were almost on a par with the
Olympic Games, taking place in a stadium with thousands
in attendance. After we marched in with delegates from
other countries, the entertainment began with the release
of many small hot air balloon kite creattons followed by
the entrance of hundreds of dancers in colorful costumes.
It was like a three ring circus as there was a regular stage
show at the same time, with school children participating
as well. The music was entrancing and the entire show
concluded with spectacular fireworks. It was truly an

extravaganzal.
Conlincied on page 2

Batsto Fun Fly and Waretown Library

By Witee Dallmen

| Both these events were planned when there was still snow on the ground but all the hard work and time paid off.

| The Waretown Library looked great when we were done with and you couldn’ go anywhere without seeing a kite hanging,
thanks Nancy, Betty, Lisa, Ed, Andy, and Mike Jr. The staff at the library were overwhelmed with how the place looked when we
were done and said that after we take the kites down it will look empty, almost like when the dreaded day comes and you have to
remove the Christmas Tree from the living room. The people that were there when we were hanging the kites were also very
enthusiastic and had tons of questions to ask. Saturday April 1 is the scheduled day of kite removal and we will be doing a
workshop for an estimated 30 children. This experience should be great exposure for the club

Continued ou page 3




